

Dear Parent or Guardian,

In an effort to ensure that the unique needs of military-connected students are met, Session Law 2014-15 required the North Carolina State Board of Education/North Carolina Department of Public Instruction to collect information on military-connected students. The goal is to help accommodate these students by providing them with support and consistency when their parents are deployed, when they are transitioning between schools, and at other pivotal times during their academic career.

The collection of such information is mandatory starting in the 2015-16 school year. The Session Law 2014-15 that describes this requirement can be accessed at: <a href="http://www.ncleg.net/Sessions/2013/Bills/House/PDF/H1060v3.pdf">http://www.ncleg.net/Sessions/2013/Bills/House/PDF/H1060v3.pdf</a>.

To ensure compliance with Session Law 2014-15, please complete the following information if there are immediate family members of your child connected to U.S. Military, including Active Duty, National Guard and Reserves, Retired Military, Disabled Veteran or Civil Service Employee. "Immediate family member: is defined as a parent, step-parent, sibling, guardian or any other person that would normally live in the same household as the child. If no such person exists for your student, there is no need to return this form to the school. If you have more than one student, please return a separate form for each student to their school.

| STUDENT NAME: |        |        |  |
|---------------|--------|--------|--|
| Relationship  | Branch | Status |  |
|               |        |        |  |
|               |        |        |  |
|               |        |        |  |
|               |        |        |  |
|               |        |        |  |
|               |        |        |  |

Branches: Air Force, Army, Coast Guard, Marine Corps, Navy Status Options: Active Duty, National Guard, Reserves, Retired Military, Disabled Veteran, Federal Civil Service Employee, Veteran, Foreign Military, Active Reserve/Guard, Deceased, Deceased-Killed In Action

Please return this form to the school as soon as possible.

Thank you, and most of all, a special thanks to our military and their family for your service and sacrifice for our country!

Dr. Lane Mills, Superintendent

Wilson County Schools